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HOMICIDE NEAR THE INTERSECTION OF PASSAIC STREET 

AND 5th STREET IN THE CITY OF PASSAIC 
 

PASSAIC, NEW JERSEY:        October 7, 2019 

 

Passaic County Prosecutor Camelia M. Valdes and Passaic Police Chief Luis Guzman announce 

that at approximately 9:33 p.m. on Sunday, October 6, 2019, police officers responded to the 

intersection of Passaic Street and 5th Street in the City of Passaic in response to a report of shots 

fired.  Upon their arrival, the officers discovered one victim, Amir Pyron, 22 years old from 

Passaic, lying on the sidewalk near the intersection with apparent gunshot wounds.  Mr. Pyron 

was transported to St. Joseph’s University Medical Center where he was rushed into emergency 

surgery before he was pronounced deceased at approximately 2:15 a.m. on October 7, 2019.   

  

This investigation is active and ongoing.  More information will be released when it becomes 

available.   

 

The Passaic County Prosecutor’s Office asks anyone with additional information about this 

incident to contact us on our tips line at 1-877-370-PCPO or tips@passaiccountynj.org or contact 

the Passaic Police Detective Bureau at 973-365-3938. 

 

For media inquiries concerning this case, contact Chief Assistant Prosecutor Jason Statuto of the 

Passaic County Prosecutor’s Office at jstatuto@passaiccountynj.org or at (973) 837-7733. 
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